
We hope you all had a wonderful Christmas. We did. We were so blessed to have all of our
children together for the first time in three years. It was such a joy to get to celebrate Christmas
with the whole family!

We also had a wonderful season of celebrating
Christmas in schools. We had Christmas programs
in three schools and also handed out bags with
tracts, Christian books, and snacks in one other
school. The church members did a great job putting
on a play for the kids. We are so thankful for God
opening doors of opportunity for us to share the
Gospel!

The Christmas service at church was very exciting.
It was the first time the new church building has

ever been completely full. About 100 people came. It was so good to see people
finally getting over the fear of Covid and begin coming to church.

Then this past weekend was Children’s Day in
Thailand. Our church set up a booth at a market that
was celebrating it. We had games and prizes and
handed out Christian books and tracts to around 800
people. A couple of people were really interested in
hearing about Jesus and said they will come to
church.

Please pray that many people will come to know Jesus
through these outreach opportunities. Please help us

pray that many people here will be saved this year and that Christians here will
grow in the Lord and be eager to share the Gospel with others. Thank you for
all the special Christmas offerings. May the Lord bless you this year and always!
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